
 

 

 

 

Dear Stakeholder 
 
The Wickersley Partnership Trust (WPT) have received an allocation of funding from the 
Department for Education for the purposes of improving the school building and facilities at 
Foljambe Campus. 
 
This means that plans are being put in place for an extensive building works programme on 
site: 
 

• Extensive roof works and the installation of cladding. 
• Demolishing of buildings to the front of school & construction of new buildings and 

corridors 
• Full electrical rewire of the whole site which will include new LED lighting throughout 
• Installation of new boilers/water heaters 
• Full refurbishment of all classrooms, communal areas and toilet blocks 
• Installation of new outdoor provisions in KS1 and foundation stage including a Multi-

Use Games Area (MUGA) 
 

As the Trust is sure you will agree, these works are essential and much welcomed to 
improve the learning environment for the children who attend Foljambe Campus now and 
in future years.  
 
The plans being put in place and the extent of work being carried out means that it will be 
necessary to close the Foljambe school site from 21st February 2021 to 6th September 2021, 
to hand over the site to the contractors.  
 
This means that it will be necessary to educate the Foljambe Primary students at Thrybergh 
Primary School, Oldgate Lane, Rotherham, S65 4JG during this period. There is sufficient 
space at Thrybergh Primary to accommodate Foljambe students during this time period and 
to ensure COVID-19 guidelines/measures are adhered to. 
 
The Foljambe children will become part of the current bubbles at Thrybergh Primary School 
and will return to Foljambe Campus when the newly refurbished school reopens in 
September. The school’s COVID risk assessment will be reviewed and amended accordingly. 
 
With this in mind, from Monday 18th January 2021, students from Foljambe Primary School 
will begin their transition into Thrybergh Primary School. Parents/guardians will receive 
information closer to the time regarding school day arrangements and details of how the 
pupils will be integrated into Thrybergh Primary School. There will be no changes to the 



uniform policy during this period of time: Foljambe children will be expected to attend 
Thrybergh Primary in their normal Foljambe uniform. 
 
More information about the work that will be carried out at Foljambe Campus and the 
arrangements in place for the pupils who will be attending Thrybergh Primary School during 
this period is available at: https://www.foljambeprimary.co.uk/consultation/ 
 
Wickersley Partnership Trust will be holding consultation meetings week commencing 5th 
January 2021. If you would like to attend please email daltonproject@wickersleypt.org to 
request a place.  
 
Alternatively, you can send any questions or comments on the proposals via Email to: 
daltonproject@wickersleypt.org. The closing date for this is 15th January 2021. 
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